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UPCOMING EVENTS FOR THE TRAIL RIDERS 

Nov.  26 Sun.  - Jr. Orange Bowl Parade, Coral 
Gables.  TB: Lisa Morgan 
 

Dec.    2 Sat. - Saturday - Redland 100 Carlos 
Cardenas Ride . TB:  Augie Saavedra 
   

Dec.    2 Sat. - Tree Lighting Ceremony with 
horses. TB: Megan Barnes  
 

Dec.    2 Sat. - SFTR Holiday Toy Drive event, at 
Keg South. TB: David Ruiz, Manny Alvarez 
  

Dec.     3 Sun. - Parade of Elves. 
TB: Lisa Morgan 

Dec.    4 Mon. - General Meeting at Latin Mix Rest. 
Spk: Jeff Fossenburg, Nutrena: Progressive Nutrition. 
  
Dec.    9  Sat. - Jingle Bell Jaunt at Larry & Penny 
Thompson Park.  TB: Megan Barnes 
 

Dec.   10 Sun. - Regular Redland 100 ï Candy Cane 
Ride TB:  Carolina Rodriguez & Sylvia Cruz-Alvarez  
 

Dec.   16  Sat.  - SFTR Christmas Party at Nelson & 
Carolina Rodriguez 

See more inside... 

A NOT-FOR-PROFIT, ALL VOLUNTEER, EQUESTRIAN ORGANIZATION 

SFTR AT 2017 HOMESTEAD  
VETERANôS DAY PARADE 

 



 
TRAIL MANNERS 

 

 Good manners is the grease that helps people 
get along with each other, avoiding friction. 
 
¶ UNDER 16 MUST WEAR A HELMET. 
¶ Be aware of the effect your actions have on oth-
ers, their horses and their property. 

¶ Do not upset your co-ridersô horses. 
¶ Ride at a quiet, controlled pace. 
¶ NEVER PASS OTHERS AT A GALLOP. 
¶ Keep a safe distanceé donôt crowd others. 
¶ STAY WITH A DISMOUNTED RIDER 
¶ Respect the property of others. (ie: lawns, farm 
fields, crops, groves, livestock, etc.) 

¶ Leave gates as you found them:  Open gates 
should remain open. Closed gates should remain 
closed. 

¶ DO NOT PASS THE TRAIL BOSS or drop    
behind the drag rider. 

¶ Stay with the trail boss on the same side of the 
road. Do not split the road. 

¶ Clean up after your horse. Pick up manure or 
spread it depending on where you are. Do not 
clean your trailers out when you unload. 

¶ NO PROFANITY AT ANY SFTR EVENTS. 
 
REMEMBER! If you mind your manners others 
wonôt mind when you and your horse return to ride.  

HORSE CHARITIES 
 
 

The SFTR donates to these charities once a 
year. These charities are badly in need of 
donations. Please try to send what you can 
to help them. Thanks from the SFTR. 
 

South Fla. SPCA 
www.helpthehorses.com 
P.O. Box 924088 
Homestead, Fl. 33092 
 

Horse Protection Association of Florida 
www.HPAF.org 
20690 NW 130 Ave. 
Micanopy, Fl. 32667 
 

F.R.I.E.N.D.S. 
www.eiahorses.org 
1840 NE 65 Ct. 
Ft. Lauderdale, Fl. 33308 
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  Dates and Places 
 

        Call the Hot-line for any cancellations 
         (305) 4-HORSES     446-7737 

Guest Passes are available for local trail rides. Each pass is $5.00  One pass per person per trailride is required for non-members. This pass is not available for any beach 
rides, Team Penning or Parades. All area codes are (305) unless otherwise stated. TB=Trail Boss 

Sunday  - Jr. Orange Bowl Parade, Coral Gables. Arrive 1pm, starts 4pm. TB: Lisa 
Morgan  786-271-4933. 
  
Saturday - Redland 100 Carlos Cardenas Ride  starts from 136 St Greenway. Meet at 
9AM, riding out at 10AM SHARP! Bring water and cash for lunch. If your horse is barefoot, 
use boots, most of this area has hard or rocky footing. TB: Augie Saavedra 305-582-1557. 
 
Saturday - Tree Lighting Ceremony with horses, meet at 6:00pm behind Homestead 
Hardware.  TB: Megan Barnes 305-304-0680. 
 
Saturday - SFTR Holiday Toy Drive event, Keg South, 7pm.TB: David Ruiz, Manny 
Alvarez 305-395-9343. 
 
Sunday  -  Parade of Elves. Amer. Legion post 43 grass lot, 7710 SW 59 Ave, So. Miami, Fla. 
33143.  Arrive: 11am-noon.  Tack up & decorate: noon-1pm.  Ride out to the parade staging 
area: 1pm.  Parade starts at 2pm  TB: Lisa Morgan 786-271-4933. 
  
Monday - General Meeting at Latin Mix Rest. 11368 SW 184 St. 7:00pm dinner, 8:00pm 
meeting. Speaker: Jeff Fossenburg, Nutrena: Progressive Nutrition. 
 
Saturday - Jingle Bell Jaunt,  10am-2pm Larry & Penny Thompson Park.  
TB: Megan Barnes 305-304-0680. 
 
Sunday ï Regular Redland 100 ï Candy Cane Ride,  at 24001 SW 212 Ave..  
TB:  Carolina Rodriguez 305-342-3156 & Sylvia Cruz-Alvarez  305-479-6640. 
  
Monday -  Board  Meeting  at Whispering Manes 6105 SW 125th AVE , 7:00 PM  
social, 8:00 PM meeting. All SFTR members are welcome to attend and present suggestions. 
RSVP Sylvia Cruz-Alvarez  305-479-6640. 
  
Saturday - SFTR Christmas Party at Nelson & Carolina Rodriguez, bring a side dish. 
.24001 SW 212 Ave.  RSVP  305-431-1895 or 305-342-3156.  
 
Sunday ï Black Eye Pea Ride. TB and location TBA. 
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BE A TRAIL-BOSS  -  IT'S EASIER THAN YOU THINK! 
  

 In the old times the trail boss had to cut back thickets while wandering in unfamiliar territory ï defending against pred-
ators and enemies, in foul weather, with little more than a rip of dried meat and a brick-hard piece of bread.  That was then, 
and although we credit many a tough muleskinner and cattlewoman with blazing such trails, the SFTR has a little more mod-
ern twist to the routine. 
 Some of our members would like to host a ride, but are intimidated by the ñunknownò process.  Your easiest venue is 
to host a ride from your own barn (no trailering for you!)  Most of us ride the same general fields, groves and quiet paths and 
are familiar with the best  route to avoid killer dogs, spooky crop ground plastic, human catching spider web zones and 
groves with knock-you-off-your-horse branches.  But these same members hesitate to host a ride because they have no GPS 
to verify the route for ride miles credit.  Never fear...your SFTR Board is here. We will co-chair a ride with you and show 
you the ropes if needed. 
 So get a buddy and check with Bonny for a date.  Pick a trail you frequent or ask a seasoned rider for help.  Make it 
simple and advertise the ride as a covered dish, or bring your own sandwich. You handle the ice, water, drinks, etc (the club 
will supply these items for you to pick-up).  It is a normal ride for you, out of your barn...but for everyone else it is an excit-
ing ride in new territory with good friends!                                                                                                            

~Bonny George, Jr.  



PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 
Hello Trail Riders, 
 
   We have had a very busy month.  Augie has done a great job of get-
ting the Carlos Cardenas Redland 100 rides going. They have had 
great turnouts although not all completed the full 20 miles.  TB's were 

Sylvia Cruz Alvarez, Bill Guzman, Hannah Saavedra and Augie Saa-
vedra.  The patches you will earn look really great. 
   Just a reminder, send Augie your miles on horseback to accumulate 

your 500 miles for your Willy Perez patch as well.   The Toy Drive 
had a great kick off at Keg South with a huge contribution by David 
Ruiz and Carol Tirado. 

   The Veteran's Day Parade in Homestead was a huge success, thank 
you Lisa Morgan and Bonny George Jr. 
    Let me wish all my Trail Rider friends a Merry Christmas and a 

very Happy New Year!!! 
Nelson Rodriguez 
President 

    
On  Sunday,  October  29th,  five  riders  gathered  
together for the second Redland 100-20 Mile Ride, 
along with their riding companions.  This ride was 
dedicated  to  Carlos Cardenas,  an unforgettable 
member of the club. The ride started at South Dade 
Greenway Network and ended at JC and Lynn Vinaôs 
house. As usual the ride did not commence on time! 
   The ride consisted of 20-miles of the East Ever-
glades area trails and greenways. The weather was 
absolutely beautiful, the wind was blowing, the sun 
was out, birds were chirping.  The day was just per-
fect. The amazing weather kept us and our horses very 
comfortable. The ride was highlighted by a delicious 
meal and a small break at JC and Lynnôs house. After 
a great lunch we staggered back on our  horses to 
complete the rest of our miles. We went through a lot 
of muddy and rocky terrain. There was also a lot of 
obstacles in our way unfortunately, from Hurricane 
Irmaôs destruction, but we managed to pull through. 
Luckily, all the horses and riders made it unscathed.  
   Thank you to everyone that participated. We had an 
amazing ride from South Dade Greenway Network to 
JCôs and Lynnôs house. I look forward to next year.  
   Hope to see you out on the trail soon! 

 
~Hannah Saavedra 

 

REDLAND 100 
SOUTH FLORIDA TRAIL RIDERS 



Ashleigh &  Lauren Barnhart  
Homestead, FL 33033 
 
Carolina Barraque  
Hialeah, FL 33015 
 
Mary Bonnen & Bert Powell  
Key Largo, FL 33037  
 
Patti Fehr & Michelle F Rouse  
Miami, FL 33157  
 
Katherine & Sarah Goldberg  
Miami, FL  
 

We have 242 family and single members that have joined or renewed for the year.  Thank you very much! 

MEMBER CARDS TAKE 6-8 WEEKS TO PROCESS. 

Rosanne Pell  
Okeechobee, FL 34972 
 
Anne Sanchez  
Miami, FL 33145 
 
Eva & Patrick  Tracey 
Homestead, FL 33033 

DISCOUNTS ARE OFFERED TO SFTR MEMBERS BY THE FOLLOWING BUSINESSES. 

Brenda Harrison  
College Park, MD 20740 
 
Darlene & Kassandra Losada  
Hialeah, FL 33013 
 
Kelly D. & Sebastian Matacena  
Miami, FL 33170 
 
Laura Micali  
Miami, FL 33157 
 
Lauren & Jamiee Moniz  
Homestead, FL 33033 
 

OK Feed Store             22801 SW 177 Ave. (Krome) Miami  246-3333 
Robbieôs Feed and Supply     22390 SW 177th Ave. (Krome) Miami  247-1256 
Silver Palm Feed      15585 SW 232 St. Miami, Fl.    245-0048 
Sunset Feed & Supply     7650 S.W. 117 Ave. Kendall    271-0341 
Sunset Country             16300 S.W. 296 St. Homestead          245-2935 
The VetteSmith Inc. Body shop         10750 SW 188 Street. Miami    252-1256 

Always ask Proprietor for amount of discount & availability. 

   We wish to congratulate Armando Mitat on his  
leadership & community service with the Masons, as 
he was given the most honorable position and red hat 
in the Knight Commander Court of Honor,  KCCH  
Scottish Rite of Freemasonry.  Thank you for your 
service to our community! 
   Anniversary bells tolling a dozen times, for Debi & 
Craig Priest ï may they enjoy many more years of  
adventures and riding with family & friends. 
   Seems like BB tested Mike Maldonado's ability to 
duck under a tree branch, on a recent impromptu ride 
to the Mango Cafe.  After meeting terra firma, Mike 
felt the imprint of tree bark on his ear.  Thankfully 
Mike ended up sore but ok, and all the way home his 
SFTR friends were calling out to him:  Low Branch, 
Mike!  Guess that is  his new name, has a nice jingle 
to it! 
   Congratulations to JC & Lynn Vina -  their son JC 
& his beautiful bride Stephanie, after being high 
school sweethearts & together for 8 years, tied the 
knot!  May  they have a  lifetime of  adventures & 
happiness ahead.  
   Nelson & Carolina Rodriguez can be found doing 

NEWSLETTER  
 

The DEADLINE for all  
articles & ad copy is: 

 

PRICES FOR ADS ON OUR 
NEWSLETTER 

 
Camera Ready Material 

-Business Card size $60.00 per year 
-Full page Ad $80.00 per issue 
-1/2 Page Ad  $40.00 per issue 
-1/4 Page Ad  $30.00 per issue 

Send to: sftr@watv.net 

many adventurous & exciting things as a couple ï 
however, breaking up an at-home dog fight might not 
be on their to-do list again.  Their pups mistook human 
parts for combatant dog parts, but thankfully Nelson's 
foot & Carolina's hand are on the mend.  Glad they are 
both up & about, we wish our Pres. & Sec.  speedy 
recoveries. 
   Sincere condolences go out to Wayne Hershberger, 
& Carrie, for the recent passing of Wayne's mother, 
Dorthy Mae Hershberger.  They shared recollections 
& family time in Indiana at her memorial, and we 
hope those stories of her 86 years & moments spent 
with loved ones will set their hearts at ease. 
   Following  a  long period of illness,  we joyfully 
welcome back Anne Cefalu Sanchez to club activities.  
Anne generously helped as ground support at the re-
cent Veteran's Day parade, and we hope this will be a 
restart to riding events as well. 
   Let me know about friends in our SFTR family who 
could use a little sunshine cast upon them, it is good to 
stay connected & support  each  other  along the trail 
of Life.  

~Anna Kleinholz   

SUNSHINE REPORT 



DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

Ken Edge 
Laura Andrade 
Leyanes Lopez 
Maximo Reyes 
Michelle Suero 
Odalys Martinez 
Otto Diaz 
Pamela Shockey 
Pascal Gademer 
Raye Edge 
Rebeca Lamas 
Ruta Andris 
Tyra Phillips 

Sep. 2018 

Abdallah Saoud 
Andrea Franklin 
Armando Mitat 
Carla L. Rodriguez 
Cesar Saavedra 
Courtney Furton 
December Nunez 
Elizabeth Costa 
Emma Puchols 
Eric Perez 
Francisco J. 
Jimenez 
Fred Schlafly 
Gabel McKechnie 
Ginger Krenz 
Hector Luis 
Gonzalez 
Jose Hernandez 
Kathie Charles 

 

 

Lumo Print / Sign 
City  

27750 S. Dixie Hwy.  
Naranja, Fl. 33032  

(305) 246 -0003  

 

Visit our website: 

sftrdade.org 

http://sftrdade.org




 

   The breeze was brisk, the air cool, the sky 
was blue and most of the riders were ready. 
The fourth leg  of  the 100 - mile  Carlos  
Cardenas Memorial Ride left Augie's at 10:15  
AM  Sunday, November 12th. The fellowship 
consisted of Hannah on her beautiful gray, 
Augie on his  ever-faithful  Paso, Raphael 
riding Bella, (Serafina took the day off), and 
Bill (TB) riding Ranger. 
Our  plan  was  to  pick  up  the canal that 
runs  along  200th street,   west  across  
Krome Avenue, and around back to JC's neck 
of the woods then have lunch at Mango's 
Cafe.  
   The pace was aggressive, the mood jolly 
and many tales of Carlos and Willy were told. 
Along the way we stopped by the ranch of 
Pepone  Sabines to say 
"hello". There we saw 
many horses running 
free,  a  couple of dogs, 
but no humans in  
sight,  so we pushed 
on. 
   We  followed   the  
canal around to SW 
248th Street then made 

a bee line to Mango's  where  we dined on 
succulent lobster,   grilled  chicken,  sliced 
turkey and pizza.  We calculated that there 
were only four and a half miles left to go, so 
we planned a direct route  through  the  back  
fields  to Augie's. 
   Except for the stretch down SW 248th 
Street, we rode almost completely on canals, 
fields and railroad tracks.  
   All in all,   it was a great  ride  with  only 
minor injuries to report.  Raphael suffered a 
head butt, inflicted by Bella, resulting in a 
gash across the bridge of his nose. Augie got 
clocked in the head by a branch that snapped 
back  at him armed with a cluster of unidenti-
fied  round  fruit. They  were   the size of 
marbles  and just  as hard.  He immediately 

forgave his beloved 
granddaughter. 
I look forward to the next 
two 20-mile memorial 
rides with my comrades 
and being awarded the 
legendary patch at next 
year's banquet.  

 

~ Bill Guzman 


